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CEO UPDATE
Rates
It is almost that time of year again. The Shire will soon be sending out the 23/24
financial year rates notices! Your rates notices also contain other important
information including the annual fire break notice, your new tip pass along with some
other general information. Please remember that a 2% discount applies for early
payment and all rates notices paid in full by the due date will go into the draw for
some fantastic prizes.    

Council Elections
Interested in running for Council and serving
your Community? 

The Shire of Tammin Council Elections are
just around the corner. Councillors are
elected for a term of four years at a time. 

The Shire will be hosting a webinar for
potential candidates which is being presented
by WALGA on Monday the 14th of August
2023 commencing at 6pm at Council
Chambers. So if your curious about the idea
of becoming a Councillor and want to find out
more about the role please come along!

Congratulations to our newest Australian
Welcome to our newest Australian, Mr Thomas Wolf, who
took the Oath of Allegiance at a Citizenship Ceremony
held in Council Chambers on Wednesday 26 July 2023. 

Mr Wolf was sworn in by the Shire President Glenice
Batchelor surrounded by close family and friends, some
of which had travelled a great distance to witness this
special occasion. Congratulations Thomas and we look
forward to seeing you around Tammin. 



Retiling and plumbing works to the Female public toilets at the Pavilion
Replace doors at the Pavilion 
Installation of guttering and water tank at the golf club
More lighting at the Oval
New visitor information bay
Numerous plant purchases to maintain our fleet   
Industrial dishwasher at the town hall

At its July Ordinary Council Meeting the Council adopted the 23/24 Annual Budget. The Budget
for the upcoming year includes some very exciting and important projects. 

Our capital road jobs for the coming year a section of road widening and resealing on Bungulla
North Road, a second coat seal on a section of Yorkrakine Rd along with some floodway works
on Cubbine and Yorkrakine Road. Council budget each year four kilometres for gravel
resheating. The Shire have a list of our important distributor gravel roads that need attention
however the exact section of this list that will be undertaken this year will depend on where we
can get access to gravel. We would love to hear from anyone that has gravel available for the
Shire to purchase.

Some of the other notable project from the budget include:
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CEO UPDATE - continued
Budget Adoption

Donnan Park - New Booth
Ever been rostered on to run the gate at Donnan Park and
had the pleasure of darting out from your car in the
freezing rain as people arrived? 

Say goodbye to soggy shivering shifts and hello to the new
gate booth at the entry of Donnan Park! Equipped with
access windows on the side for serving the spectators as
they arrive and a viewing window out the front so that
you don't miss any of the action!

This project was identified as a priority by the sporting
clubs that regularly utilise the oval at the stakeholder
engagement night we held earlier in the year. 

A big thank you to Chatfields who did a fantastic job of
manufacturing this purpose built hut that is perfect for
the job! 
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UP-COMING EVENTS
Comedy Gold - August 2023

CMT Seniors - Be Happy Day in Tammin
Laughter is the best medicine, and we have just the
prescription for you! Get ready to roll in the aisles with
laughter at Comedy Gold, the side-splitting event coming to
the Shire of Tammin's on the 17th of August, 2023. Featuring
a line-up of hilarious comedians who will leave you in stitches,
this is an evening you definitely don't want to miss. 

Grab your friends and family and join us for a night of non-
stop laughs. And here's the best part: you can bring your own
drinks and nibbles to enhance the fun! So mark your
calendars, pack your favourite snacks, and get ready to laugh
your cares away at Comedy Gold. Secure your tickets now
before they're all gone!
Tickets available here - https://www.trybooking.com/CIGKG

A reminder to get your tickets to this years Comedy Gold! 

The Shire love bringing events like this to our town but we need your support to
ensure we can continue to bring events like this to your doorstep. 

The event is BYO so grab a bunch of friends, some drinks and nibbles and enjoy a
night a laughter and memories! If you would like to reserve a table specifically for your
group just let the Shire Office know and they can arrange that for you. Please see the
flyer in the newsletter for details on how to book your tickets. 

https://www.trybooking.com/CIGKG
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On Tuesday, 4th July 2023 we had an amazing time at our July School Holiday
Activity! The event brought together a group of talented and imaginative children
who participated in creating a masterpiece that will be entered into WALGA's
Showcase in Pixels. This year's theme, "Local Futures," inspired our young minds to
think about what the future holds for our beloved Tammin.

During the brainstorming session, the children dreamed up some fantastic ideas for
our community. While a mermaid pool and pizza shop were high on their priority list,
we decided to channel their creativity into more practical endeavours
These ideas were cleverly substituted for things such as permanent line marking on
the town oval and more kids at our Primary School. How clever!

July School Holiday Activity 
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WHAT'S BEEN HAPPENING



Congratulations to our local Tammin boys Corey Dixon, Mitchell Henry Jr and Trent
Nicholls for making the Avon County Champs teams earlier in July. 

Corey and Mitchell both played in the Avon Division 1 team which went on to win the
grand final on Sunday!! What a fantastic achievement #winners. Speaking of fantastic
achievements Corey was also selected in the Country Allstars!! Well done Corey.

Trent represented in the Avon Colts side along with some other KAT's players from
Kellerberrin. What a great future we have coming through the ranks!

Avon County Championships
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WHAT'S BEEN HAPPENING

Fuse Festival Planning is well underway...
Get ready, Tammin! The Shire team have been hard at work planning an incredible
Fuse Festival. 

Kids can enjoy thrilling rides, bounce castles, and a mobile animal farm. For the
brave, there's a bucking bull, while foodies can savour diverse treats from market
stalls. Live music and a cocktail bar will set the evening vibe. 

Calling all market stall holders – join us in making this festival unforgettable!
Contact Kelsey from the Shire Office on (08) 9637 0300 or cdo@tammin.wa.gov.au

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/winners?__eep__=6&__cft__[0]=AZXaCK4Tqv2CNcdYfirGYvxpufuRIaKGSE3GKqsoQ5Ez0HLRXQ8o6CeWovbWVOZ6Ulh-XN_hVWKiuH16alWx2-9s008O4DOQt4nA5-JuNiHCIQ9bkkATMUfmBS0wqfkZDTJNLzHcdyhArAFB2UvAqmkc&__tn__=*NK-R
mailto:cdo@tammin.wa.gov.au


The Tammin Dog Rest Area is now complete! YAY.

4,500 trees have recently been planted in the road
reserve on the new Southern Link Bypass and the old
Hunts Road reserve. 
A new fence and bollards have been installed at the back
of the Donnan Park Pavilion to protect the septic pump
from further damage. 
Maintenance grading has been undertaken on the
following local roads:

11 Mile Road
York Road
Hocking Road
Lowes Road
Waltham Road
Yorkrakine Road
Nock Road
Section of Bungulla North Road
Gold Links Road
Packham Road
Parrawilla Road
Wyola South Road 
Franklin Road

Heavy maintenance work has been completed on Wyola
North Road with additional gravel coverage.
The town crew have been working hard to keep drains
cleaned and the streets tidy. They have also slashed
road reserves along the highway, creating a neat
entrance into the Tammin townsite.
A new 24 hour defibrillator has recently been installed at
Donnan Park, next to the public BBQ facility at the
Pavilion. 

The outside crew works hard to get all of the grass and signs
installed and tree planted.
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OUTSIDE WORKS



ADMINISTRATION OPENING HOURS



Open Monday - Friday | 9am - 4pm



 State Library and Department of Transport
services are available within these hours. 

We ask you that licensing clients arrive prior to
3.30pm to allow staff time to complete your

transaction prior to close.

Shire President:   

Deputy President:

Councillor:

Councillor:

Councillor:

Councillor:

Glenice Batchelor

Tanya Nicholls 

Nick Caffell

Barry Leslie    

Charmaine Thomson 

Courtney Thomson    

Shire Councillors
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SHIRE INFORMATION

@ShireofTammin
https://www.facebook.com/ShireofTammin

Let's Connect
Like us on Facebook or Follow us on
Instagram and keep up to date with

Shire news and events.

@shireoftammin
https://www.instagram.com/shireoftammin/

Snap it & Send it



 Do you have an eye for capturing
Tammin's landscapes and community?

 
We would love to see your unique photos!

Be sure to tag #shireoftammin when
publishing your photos or send them to
us for the opportunity to feature in the

next Tammin Snapshot. 



Photos can be sent via email to -
cdo@tammin.wa.gov.au


